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In order to welcome all new members who assigned the application form which is the fruit of the hard 

work and Jeongseong coming from all brothers and sisters of Sub-Region 1 of Heavenly South America 

during the first 40-day period of Witness for Miracles in this 6 months course on September 10, 2023, a 

1-day workshop was held with the theme: A Journey with the Divine Principle. 

 

The main content of the workshop was divided into 3 lectures given by the Regional President of 

Heavenly South America, Rev. David Dong Woo Kim. 

 

He explained the situation that each one finds themselves in due to the Fall, the meaning and value of the 

Blessing, and finally the Formula Course by living a life of faith, without sin, practicing the church 

tradition of the sermon, tithe, and Hoon Dok Hae. With clear and objective content, through inspiring and 

life-filled words, not only the new members, but all members, in general, were very motivated, confirmed 

through the impressions that revealed that it was a great revival for all the blessed families, reaffirming 

the path they should follow. 

 

The workshop took place at the National Headquarters and was broadcasted to all missions in Brazil, 

which brought together new members in a warm and welcoming environment. On this occasion, 137 new 

members and 735 members attended the program. 

 

The workshop was a unique opportunity for new members to strengthen their faith and understanding of 

the Divine Principe content and its importance for their formula course with just begun, through 

understanding the path to be followed. They know very clearly that in order to attend God and True 

Parents they must receive the Blessing and become CheonBo Families so that they can achieve the Ideal 



 

 

of creation and live together with the Heavenly Parents and the True Parents of Heaven, Earth and 

Humankind. 

 

 
 

 

 


